
January 21, 2016 

Board of Directors Meeting 6:00 pm  Baymeadows Baptist Church 

Spickelmier, Frack, Yadon, Barry, Carter were present 

Discussed possibility of having a Chili dinner again in February or March. We will let members vote 

tonight. 

February speaker will be JSO officers. 

Treasurer’s Report:  $475.37. PO Box rental fee for next 6 mos. has just been paid. 

General Meeting 

Spickelmier opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m. 

Inspector Hodge of JFRD was introduced. He passed out brochures about fire safety and prevention. He 

presented a video. About 150,000 calls in 2015; 100,00 of those were medical emergencies. Send 

someone out to street to flag down rescue personnel.  If you need a smoke detector call 630-city for 

free smoke detector and installation. Change batteries every 6 months, test them monthly. Do fire drills 

at home. Put life before property—do not go back in to retrieve things. Visit local fire station so kids can 

see what fire fighters look like in their equipment. He demonstrated how to use a fire extinguisher. 

Treasurer’s Report: Frack reported we have $475.37. PO Box rental fee of $64 for next 6 mos. has just 

been paid. Donations of $50 were collected at the Nov. meeting. Our state association fees will be due 

soon. 

Neighborhood Watch reports: New side and original side-we have just requested new sign stickers. We 

need block captains to pass out flyers about monthly meetings on both sides. Nancy Barry oversees the 

new side (32257) and sends out emails about safety issues. Lora Lewis oversees the original side 

(32217). Go to nextdoor.com website , you can join into your neighborhood watch group and 

disseminate information. Ms. Lewis has 27 members in the 32217 group. The original side has recently 

installed 3 Neighborhood Watch signs. 

Shadco Report: Spickelmier and Karen Heesch attended the meeting. Spickelmier gave the report. 

Traffic officers gave reports. Traffic fatalities 2015 were 142—speed and distracted driving. Traffic fines 

are going to be increasing. 

SEPAC: No report 

Donations of $43 were collected from those in attendance. 

Discussed and voted to have Chili dinner at next meeting. Glenda Spickelmier and Suzanne Turner will 

organize the effort. 

Snacks were provide by Dave and Thelma Merritt. 

Spickelmier spoke about his activities with the  Missing in America Program. They inter the remains of 

veterans, their spouses and dependent children that are unclaimed in the National Cemetary. 

Meeting ended at 8:27. 

Next meeting will be February 18 at 7:00 


